
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
January 4, 1928 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Penberthy, Meders, Bear, Rogers, 
Hall, Ellison, Moslander. City Manager Thompson, City Attorney 
Hinman, and City Clerk Niles were present. 
 
The minutes of the regular session held 21st were read and 
approved. 
 
Leach Newstnad, 4

th
 and Main: 

 

Attorney Lee Burgess was present and spoke in behalf of Mr. 
Leach, who operates a newstand on the corner of Fourth and Main 
Streets. Mr. Hamilton, Manager of the Penney store, had made an 
objection to the stand continuing in business on this corner, and 
requested that the City of Grand Junction not issue a license to 
Mr. Leach for the year 1928. The matter was laid on the table 
until the next meeting of the Council. 
 
Harrison Auctionering: 
 
Attorney Chas. Holmes appeared in behalf of Mr. J. A. Harrison 
and brought up the matter of auctioneering live stock in the 
business district. As this matter will come under the proposed 
zoning ordinance, no action was taken at this time. 

 
Leff Bond: 
 
The bond of Joe Leff, junk dealer, having been approved as to 
form by the City Attorney, was presented. Councilman Meders 
moved, Councilman Bear seconded the motion that the bond be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
Broadhead Bond: 
 
The bond of J. E. Broadhead, electrician, having been approved as 
to form by the City Attorney, was presented. Councilman Bear 
moved, Councilman Penberthy seconded the motion that the bond be 
accepted and filed. Motion carried. 

 
Koehler Bond: 
 
The bond of Chas. Koehler, plumber, having been approved as to 
form by the City Attorney, was presented. Councilman Penberthy 
moved and Councilman Meders that the bond be accepted and filed. 
Motion carried. 
 
Saturday P.M. Closing: 
 



City Manager Thompson brought up the matter of closing the city 

offices on Saturday afternoons. He stated that a great many 
citizens of Grand Junction were inconvenienced by the offices 
being closed, and recommended that they remain open. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Penberthy and seconded by Councilman 
Ellison that the City offices be kept open on Saturday 
afternoons, excepting during the months of June, July, and 
August. Motion carried. 
 
It was regularly moved, seconded, and carried that the Council 
hold an executive session. 
 
At the Conclusion of the executive session, the Council was 
reconvened in regular session - all Councilmen being present. 

 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, it 
was regularly moved, seconded, and carried, that the meeting 
adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Niles 
________ 
City Clerk 


